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MEMORANDUM FOR:  MARTHA E. NEWTON  
  Deputy Undersecretary 

 Bureau of International Labor Affairs 

 
FROM:  ELLIOT P. LEWIS  
 Assistant Inspector General  
   for Audit  
 
SUBJECT:  Review of the Bureau of International Labor Affairs 

Memoranda of Agreements 
 
Please be advised the Office of Inspector General is initiating an audit of the 
Bureau of International Labor Affairs’ (ILAB) Memoranda of Agreements with the 
U.S. Agency for International Development. The Memoranda of Agreements 
transferred approximately $7 million to ILAB for grant-funded projects. This 
mandatory audit will focus on how taxpayer dollars were spent and if the reported 
program results were reliable. The OIG has contracted with Castro and Co., LLC 
to perform this audit.  
 
We will contact your audit liaison to schedule a meeting to discuss the audit’s 
objective, scope, and methodology.  
  
Immediately after our meeting, Castro plans to begin work and would appreciate 
you notifying appropriate agency officials of our plans. If you have questions, 
please contact Tracy M. Katz, Audit Director, at (202) 693-5161. 
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Mark Mittlehauser 
 Associate Deputy Undersecretary 
 

Marcia Eugenio 
Director, Office of Child Labor, Forced LAbor and Human Trafficking 
 
Matthew Levin 
Director, Office of Trade and Labor Affiars 
 
Bruce Yoon 
Audit Liaison 


